
being able to sail 

around New Zealand 

on a public relations 

tour in September. 

 

In later newsletters, 

we will start showing 

you the progress of 

the ship refit. 

Geetings Family, 

friends and everyone: 

 

After a couple 

months delay, we 

finally made it to 

New Zealand. 

 

We arrived in 

Auckland on Friday 

June 13th.  We took 

a bus across the 

North Island to 

Tauranga.  We spent 

the first weekend just 

getting acclimated to 

the ship and our 

living arrangements. 

 

On Monday, we 

went to work.  Sarah 

is the chief chef, so 

she has very clear 

work duties and went 

right to work.  There 

are four and 

sometimes five 

others that live on the 

ship.  During the day 

there are anywhere 

from three to ten 

others that show up 

for work.  Sarah 

fixes lunch for as 

many as are here, 

and dinner for the 

seven of us every 

day. 

 

I will be one of the 

mates eventually.  

Since the ship is 

under refit, I have 

been lending a hand 

wherever it is 

needed.  Mostly I 

have been chipping 

paint, grinding rust 

and painting.  I have 

also been going 

through all of our 

safety gear 

(immersion suites 

and floatation 

devices) and making 

sure they are up to 

regulation. 

 

There is much work 

to be done on the 

Pacific Hope.  They 

are planning on 
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New Zealand, and of 

course, Sarah and I 

from the United 

States. 

Here are some 

pictures of the 

temporary galley.  

The real galley is 

being rebuilt, so 

Sarah does all of the 

food preparation in 

this space. 

 

She is feeding 

anywhere from seven 

to twenty people 

each meal.  Lunches 

are usually bigger, 

since there are many 

who come on board 

during the day to 

work.   

 

There are seven of 

us who live on board.  

Our engineer is from 

Fiji, and there is one 

crew from the 

Philippines, and the 

rest are Kiwis from 

 

 



We are praying to assemble a team of supporters and we ask you to pray about supporting us during this 

coming season. 

We need a team of people that believe in what we are doing.  This team will do more than keep us on the 

field, they really are participants in all that we will do. 

Looking forward, we hope to build a strong support team.  We are asking those of you who are not able to 

leave home to see the lost, broken and isolated of the world be healed and come to Christ to be actively in-

volved through praying and supporting us so that we can. 

PRAYER:  We will send a monthly update on what is happening as well as prayer requests.  We trust that 

our crew at home will pray effectively for these things.  We know He hears the prayers of His people.  We 

expect to see God move! 

GIVING:  What people do with their money is spiritually driven; it shows their heart’s treasure.  We know 

that you invest your money in God’s work.  We long to reach the isolated and oppressed people of the world 

with the powerful message of the gospel.  This venture is the best way we could find to invest ourselves to 

see that happen.  We invite you to join us as a financial partner to make it possible for us to serve.  Would 

you consider a regular gift of $30 or $100 month?  We are looking for 50 people to help us at these levels.  

Beginning now.  For both of us to stay on the ship, we need $1,500 a month 

LET US HEAR FROM YOU:  We want to thank you for prayerfully considering this investment in the 

Great Commission.  Please contact us, so we will know how to stay connected to you, pray for you and know 

what kind of support we can expect from you. 

JOIN OUR CREW 

Page 3 

VOLUME I ,  ISSUE 2  

How to Contact Us 

 

 

Kevin@thecurlings.net 

Sarah@thecurlings.net 

 

10279 Ivor Road 

Ivor, VA  23866 

 

www.thecurlings.net 



Tax Deductible Donations may be sent to: 

(Payable to New Harvest. 

Do not put our name on the check, 

but do include a note with our name.) 

 

The Curlings/New Harvest Church 

PO Box 334 

68 Old Burrough Road 

Surry, VA  23883 

 

 

Non-Tax Deductible Donations: 

 

Payable Directly to us at: 

 

Kevin and Sarah Curling 

10279 Ivor Road 

Ivor, VA  23866 

 

Or Online thru PayPal at TheCurlings.net 


